
SHAC Presentation 110220 
Meeting 1 
 
Slide 1: Good morning SHAC members! Thank you for attending this first meeting of the 
2020-2021 School Health Advisory Council, or more widely known as the SHAC!. My 
name is Dr. Al Hemmle, I work in Student Services, and I have the honor of chairing this 
committee.  I would also like to introduce to you Mrs. Nikki Nix, who is our Director of 
Secondary Learning, Mrs. Becky WIginton, our Director of Counseling, Guidance, and 
College Readiness, and Melissa Goldwaithe, our elementary SEL Counselors. These 
folks help me in their respective areas to guide the SHAC activities   
 
Slide 2: Our agenda today is to welcome everyone to the committee, present a very 
brief overview of the purpose of the SHAC, share with members our AIM FOR 
SUCCESS programs and presentations that will begin in the month of November, and 
spend the bulk of our time this morning reviewing the parent and community resources 
related to the SHAC. The SHAC has in-part, been responsible for the development of 
these resources for our students, staff, and parents. Lastly today, we will give members 
the opportunity to recommend a parent/co-chair for the SHAC. 
 
Slide 3: The SHAC is mainly composed of parents of students in the district, it is also 
made up of school folks...school nurses, school safety personnel, district staff, students, 
a represenative from Reach Council, and an MISD board represenative. 
 
Slide 8: At this point in the presentation, I will defer to my colleague Mrs. Becky 
Wiginton to talk to you all about the resources that we have assembled on our school 
district website to help provide resources for our students and parents. 
 
Back to Slide 2 for nomination of Co-Chair for SHAC    
 



SHAC Meeting Minutes 12/14/20 
 

1. Dr. Hemmle welcomed the committee members and announced that Joy Parker was 
nominated as the parent representative for the 20-21 SHAC. He contacted her on Friday 
and will reach out again this week to see if she will accept.  

2. Dr. Hemmle reviewed the 2 agenda items: Review AIM For Success program and the 
20-21 Wellness Plan Evaluation.  

3. AIM for Success - Dr. Hemmle showed the grade levels and topics of curriculum 
presented by AIM for Success. In subsequent meetings, SHAC will invite the rep from 
AIM to provide an overview of each program to the committee members 

4. Wellness Plan - Dr. Hemmle reviewed the Wellness Plane evaluation that needs to be 
conducted this year. CATCH committees on campus will do their own campus review 
and then SHAC will collect that data.  

5. Dr. Hemmle asked if anyone had any questions or comments. No questions asked. He 
announced that we will meet prior to the March scheduled meeting as soon as he hears 
back from the rep from AIM and her availability. 

6. Meeting adjourned at 8:30.  
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